
 

 

TRACT 44754 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Caddo 
Parish Commission on July 12, 2017, being more fully described as follows: 
Those certain Road dedications located in Section 36, Township 17 North, 
Range 16 West, Caddo Parish, LA, known as Greengate Drive, containing 
1.6000 acres, Weirwood Road, containing 2.0500 acres, and Don David Drive, 
containing 1.6000 acres, as per Subdivision Plat recorded in Book 1450, 
Page 71, of the Conveyance Records of Caddo Parish, Louisiana, containing 
a total of 5.2500 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
The description is based on information provided by the State Agency 
regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: Lessee, its successors or assigns, may produce oil, gas and other 
minerals from the leased premises by drilling from a surface location on 
other lands, but notwithstanding any other provision of this lease, 
Lessee, its successors or assigns, shall not use the surface location of 
the Lessor’s property for drilling or any other operations without prior 
written permission of Lessor, which permission may be withheld at Lessor’s 
discretion. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana establishes a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
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land embraced in said pooled unit; and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit; and Lessee, its 
successors and assigns agrees to relinquish by formal instrument any 
portion of the leased land not included in a unit created by the 
Commissioner of Conservation while this lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. In the absence of units 
so established, this lease shall terminate except as to 40 acres around 
each producing oil well and 160 acres around each producing or shut-in gas 
well located on the leased premises, in as near the form of a square as is 
practicable, from the surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet 
below the deepest depth from which said well or wells are completed and 
from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: Lessee agrees that all production royalties due and payable under 
this oil, gas and mineral lease shall be due and payable and calculated 
from the date that the production of oil, gas and other hydrocarbons first 
occurs from any unit, whether voluntary or established by the Commissioner 
of Conservation, in which all or any part of the property herein described 
is included, even if said production occurs prior to the effective date of 
this lease. 
 
NOTE: The Caddo Parish Commission will require a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The Caddo Parish Commission will require a minimum bonus provision 
of $400.00 per acre. 
 
NOTE: Primary term of lease shall not exceed three (3) years. 
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Applicant: MADOLE LAND SERVICES, LLC to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Caddo Parish Commission authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 5.25 Tract Number: 44754 
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TRACT 44755 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Caddo 
Parish Commission on July 12, 2017, being more fully described as follows: 
That certain Lot 13, Greenwood South Unit No. 1, a subdivision of Caddo 
Parish, Louisiana, located in Section 36, Township 17 North, Range 16 
West, being more particularly described as per Subdivision Plat recorded 
in Book 1450, Page 71, of the Conveyance Records of Caddo Parish, 
Louisiana, also being the same tract as seen on Caddo Parish Assessor's 
Map as Geo. No. 171636-001-0013-00, containing 1.8825 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: Lessee, its successors or assigns, may produce oil, gas and other 
minerals from the leased premises by drilling from a surface location on 
other lands, but notwithstanding any other provision of this lease, 
Lessee, its successors or assigns, shall not use the surface location of 
the Lessor’s property for drilling or any other operations without prior 
written permission of Lessor, which permission may be withheld at Lessor’s 
discretion. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana establishes a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
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this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in said pooled unit; and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit; and Lessee, its 
successors and assigns agrees to relinquish by formal instrument any 
portion of the leased land not included in a unit created by the 
Commissioner of Conservation while this lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. In the absence of units 
so established, this lease shall terminate except as to 40 acres around 
each producing oil well and 160 acres around each producing or shut-in gas 
well located on the leased premises, in as near the form of a square as is 
practicable, from the surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet 
below the deepest depth from which said well or wells are completed and 
from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: Lessee agrees that all production royalties due and payable under 
this oil, gas and mineral lease shall be due and payable and calculated 
from the date that the production of oil, gas and other hydrocarbons first 
occurs from any unit, whether voluntary or established by the Commissioner 
of Conservation, in which all or any part of the property herein described 
is included, even if said production occurs prior to the effective date of 
this lease. 
 
NOTE: The Caddo Parish Commission will require a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The Caddo Parish Commission will require a minimum bonus provision 
of $400.00 per acre. 
 
NOTE: Primary term of lease shall not exceed three (3) years. 
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Applicant: MADOLE LAND SERVICES, LLC to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Caddo Parish Commission authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1.883 Tract Number: 44755 
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TRACT 44756 - Pointe Coupee Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Pointe 
Coupee Parish School Board on July 12, 2017, being more fully described as 
follows: A certain tract or parcel of land, excluding the beds and bottoms 
of all navigable waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral 
lease from Pointe Coupee Parish School Board, situated in Irregular 
Section 8, Township Four (4) South, Range (9) East, Pointe Coupee Parish, 
Louisiana, said tract of land being more completely shown and described as 
Lots No. 8 and 9 according to that certain Plat of Survey prepared by J. 
H. Clanton, C.E., a copy of which plat being attached to and made a part 
of act dated July 2, 1940, recorded in Conveyance Book Q, Page 441, Entry 
No. 2584, of the records of the Clerk of Court Pointe bounded now or 
formerly as follows: Northwest by Starlight Baptist Church of Morganza, 
Northeast by levee and / or Mississippi River; Southeast by Shirley G. 
Soprano, John Mitchell Langlois, and / or public road; and Southwest by 
Charles E. Adams and /or public road, containing 0.413 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
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Applicant: WHITEVINE ACQUISITIONS COMPANY to Agency and by Resolution from 
the Pointe Coupee Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act 
in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: .413 Tract Number: 44756 
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TRACT 44757 - Pointe Coupee Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Pointe 
Coupee Parish School Board on July 12, 2017, being more fully described as 
follows: A certain tract or parcel of land, excluding the beds and bottoms 
of all navigable waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral 
lease from Pointe Coupee Parish School Board, situated in Irregular 
Section 8, Township Four (4) South, Range (9) East, Pointe Coupee Parish, 
Louisiana, containing 10.00 acres, and being bounded now or formerly as 
follows: Northwest, Southwest, and Southeast by Morganza High School 
Subdivision; and Northeast by Public Road and / or Railroad., all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 

 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: WHITEVINE ACQUISITIONS COMPANY to Agency and by Resolution from 
the Pointe Coupee Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act 
in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 10 Tract Number: 44757 
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TRACT 44758 - Lafourche Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Lafourche 
Parish Government on July 12, 2017, being more fully described as follows: 
Tract No. 1: One and one half (1 and ½) lots situated in the Parish of 
Lafourche, State of Louisiana, on the right bank of Bayou Lafourche, at 
about four miles below the City of Thibodaux, being LOT NINE (9) and the 
WESTERLY OR ADJOINING ONE-HALF OF LOT EIGHT (W ½ of LOT 8) of BLOCK SEVEN 
(7) of the THOROUGHBRED PARK SUBDIVISION, located in Section 11, T15S-
R17E, Lafourche Parish, Louisiana, as shown on a plat prepared by Warren & 
Associates, C.E., dated February 8, 1968, Entry #289586. Said Lot 9 
measures 99.25 feet front on Thoroughbred Park Drive by an additional 
unspecified distance along an arc having a 15 foot radius as shown on said 
plat by a depth of 139 feet along Buchanan Street by a depth of 154 feet 
along its easterly sideline with a width across the rear of 114.25 feet. 
The westerly half of Lot 8 measures 40 feet front on Thoroughbred Park 
Drive by a depth of 154 feet between equal and parallel lines.  
 
Tract No. 2: A certain tract of land situated in the Parish of Lafourche, 
State of Louisiana, on the right bank of Bayou Lafourche, at about four 
miles below the Town of Thibodaux, being LOT SEVEN (7) and the 
NORTHERNMOST FORTY (40’) FEET of LOT EIGHT (8) of BLOCK SEVEN (7) of the 
THOROUGHBRED PARK SUBDIVISION, located in Section Eleven (11), Township 
Fifteen (15) South, Range Seventeen (17) East, Lafourche Parish, 
Louisiana, prepared by Warren & Associates, C.E., dated February 8, 1968, 
a copy of which plat has been recorded in the records of Lafourche Parish, 
Louisiana, under Entry #289586, said Lot 7 of Block 7 measures 80’ front 
and in the rear, by a depth of 154’ between equal and parallel lines, and 
the northernmost 40’ of Lot 8 of Block 7 measures 40’ front and in the 
rear, by a depth of 154’ between equal and parallel lines, and together 
are bounded as follows, to-wit: in a Northerly direction by Lot 6 of Block 
7, in a Southerly direction by the Southernmost 40’ of Lot 8 of Block 7 of 
the above referred to subdivision, in an Easterly direction by other 
property of Donald G. Robichaux, and in front or in a Westerly direction 
by Thoroughbred Park Drive. 
 
The above described tracts comprise 1.05 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. The description is based on information provided by 
the State Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral 
rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based 
on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
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not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 

 
Applicant: ROVIG MINERALS, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Lafourche Parish Government authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1.05 Tract Number: 44758 


